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Dear Parents, 
As we find ourselves at the end of another school year, I am writing to you with a few final items of news, and some information and reminders regarding next term.  
Thank You
Firstly, I would like to thank all of you for your ongoing support throughout the year and for the many overwhelmingly positive messages you have been sending in.  We have been very impressed with all of the children. They have stayed focused right up to the end and continued to impress us with their superb attitudes, excellent behaviour and hard work- they are a credit to you and we love having them in our school. 
Year 6
We do, of course, say goodbye to our Year 6 Cohort in the next few days and we will miss them very much. They have been an absolute pleasure to work with and have been excellent role models for all our younger children. We wish them all the very best of luck in their new schools. 

Staffing and Midday Assistant Vacancies

We say goodbye at the end of term to Mrs Evans and Mrs Bonner who have put in many years of service on our Midday Assistant Team. We wish them both a happy retirement. Mrs Doyle has recently been appointed as our Senior Midday Supervisor to take over from Mrs Evans in September. We currently have vacancies for midday assistant positions and encourage anyone interested to contact the school office.
Parent Questionnaire
The results of our recent questionnaire can be found on the school website, and I will be responding, in writing, to some of the issues you have raised in the near future. Unfortunately, we had a much lower number of respondents than usual, possibly due to the questionnaire needing to be completed online. As a result, we will find an opportunity to run another questionnaire during the Autumn term and will ensure it is accessible to a much wider parent base. 
Attendance

A number of parents have alerted us to an error in their child’s attendance data on their school report. This was due to the wrong code being used to indicate the additional INSET day that took place on Thursday 8th June. This has been rectified and we are fully aware of which children have achieved 100% attendance for the year. These children will be awarded with 100% attendance certificates and parents may request a replacement attendance report directly from the school office if they wish. 
Sports Day

A huge thank you to all the parents and relatives who came to enjoy the sunshine and watch their children taking part in Sports Day. You helped to make the event a great success. The children enjoyed themselves thoroughly and impressed us with their sporting prowess. 
BFG Summer Fair

It was wonderful to see so many people at our recent Summer Fair, and I would like to thank everyone who came along to enjoy the afternoon and contribute towards its success. This event always demonstrates the strength of the community spirit that exists at Brackenwood Junior School and the strength of the collaboration between parents, children and staff. I would especially like to thank Tracy Callander and the rest of the BFG committee who committed so much time and energy into making this event possible. This event raised £1505 of additional funding for our school. 
Manchester Arena Fund Raising

A number of Y6 children organised a series of events to raise money to support those affected by the Manchester Arena explosion. The events included a Fun Run, a chocolate raffle and a cake sale. They raised an incredible £2250. Well done to everyone in Year 6 who contributed and thank you for your support. 
September Curriculum Meetings

A reminder that these important meetings are upon us quickly at the start of the new academic year so please put them in your diary if you have not done so already. The meetings are expected to last about 45 minutes and will contain important information regarding your child’s curriculum for the year ahead. The Year 5 meeting will be followed by a short presentation regarding 11+ information, while the Year 6 meeting will address issues regarding secondary transfer. 

Year 6: Monday 11th September, 4.30pm

Year 5: Monday 11th September, 3.45pm

Year 4: Tuesday 12th September, 4.30pm

Year 3: Tuesday 12th September, 3.45pm

School Uniform and Lost Property
We are looking for donations of unwanted, good-quality school uniform so that we can continue to provide second-hand uniform at vastly reduced prices for parents that wish to benefit from this. 
There is a large amount of lost property which needs to be claimed before the end of term. This will be displayed in the school hall on Monday 24th July between 3.30pm and 4.00pm. Please remember that all named items are routinely returned to their owners by Y6 prefects.  
Music Lessons

We have had a very positive response, with over 52 parents registering their children for music lessons in September. The benefits to learning a musical instrument are huge, and we would like as many children as possible to have the opportunity. Please return reply slips to us as soon as possible if you would like to sign your child up.

Library Donations

We have received many donations for our new school library which we are opening to pupils in the Autumn term. Thank you for these and do please keep sending them in. Donations received from Year 6 children will be specially labelled with your child’s name inside the front cover. 
Autumn Term Diary Dates
A full list of diary dates for the Autumn term is provided below.

	Monday 4th September
	INSET Day

	Tuesday 5th September
	INSET Day

	Wednesday 6th September
	Children return to school

	Monday 11th September
	Learning Links Meetings Y5 & 6 

	Tuesday 12th September
	Learning Links Meetings Y3 & 4

Farmer Andrew to visit Y3

	Thursday 14th September
	Individual photos

	Monday 18th September
	11+ Tests

	Tuesday 19th September 
	Y5 visit to Speke Hall

	Thursday 21st September
	Y3 visit to Storeton Woods

	Monday 25th September
	Y6 Swimming all week 

Y4 Kingswood Residential (3 Days)

	Monday 2nd October 
	Y5 Swimming all week 

	Tuesday 10th October
	PGL Residential (4 days)

	Thursday 12th October
	Y3 Harvest assembly & coffee 9.15am

	Monday 16th October
	Y6 visit to Styal Mill

	Tuesday 17th October
	Open Evening for Parents 3.45pm-6pm

	Thursday 19th October
	Y4 DEWA Roman trip to Chester

	Friday 20th October
	School closed to pupils – INSET Day

	Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October
	Half-Term

	Tuesday 31st  October
	Optional Parent Consultations 3.30 – 6.30

	Thursday 9th November
	Bike-it Breakfast/High Visibility

Y3 visit to Port Sunlight and library

	Monday 13th November
	Anti – Bullying week

English Workshop for Parents 6pm

	Tuesday 14th November
	6pm Parent Forum meeting

	Monday 20th November
	Road Safety Week

Travelling book Fair 

	Wednesday 13th December
	9.30am Carol Concert (school hall) 

	Thursday 14th December
	2.00pm Carol Concert (school hall) 

	Monday 18th December
	Coverdale Puppets 

	Tuesday 19th December
	Pantomime Floral Pavilion: Peter Pan

	Wednesday 20th December
	Christmas Fair, Christmas Lunch and Santa Visit 

(in house)

	Friday 22nd December
	School closed to pupils – INSET Day


I hope you all have a relaxing and enjoyable Summer break. 
C. Holmes

Brackenwood Junior School
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